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Example of upgraded learning space at high schools in NSW 

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Narrabeen North Public School and Narrabeen Sports High School with 
new and improved education facilities to support the student community. 

At Narrabeen North Public School, the project will provide: 

• a new building featuring 15 permanent general learning spaces, including 3 support general 
learning spaces and amenities 

• a second new building including administration areas, staff offices, covered outdoor learning area 
(COLA), hall, amenities and storage spaces. 

The library will remain in its current location and will no longer be relocated into the binidome.  

At Narrabeen Sports High School, the project will provide: 

• upgraded technological and applied studies (TAS) learning spaces, including woodwork and 
metalwork rooms 

• refurbishment of existing learning spaces within blocks B, C and K 
• upgraded supported learning spaces 
• new amenities.  

Progress summary 

ADCO Constructions has been awarded the design and construct main works contract to deliver the 
Narrabeen North Public School upgrade.   

The development application (DA) for the main works at Narrabeen North Public School was approved by 
Northern Beaches Council in June 2023. This allows construction works to begin on site. 

For Narrabeen Sports High School, works as described above will be managed by the School 
Infrastructure NSW’s local Asset Management Unit. We will provide more information about these works 
before they start. 
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Next steps 

Continue to develop the detailed design and construction management plans. 

Site establishment at Narrabeen North Public School will start from late June 2023 and will include: 

• installing temporary safety fencing and shade cloth to separate the work site from the school 
• setting up site sheds and temporary amenities 
• tree removal and demolition of existing structures to clear the site for construction. 

Construction work hours 

Standard working hours will be 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work 
will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise advised. 

How can I get involved in the project?     

We are committed to working together with our school communities and other stakeholders to deliver 
the best possible learning facilities for students. Your feedback on this project is important to us. For 
more information, questions, or to make a comment please contact us at the details below. Further 
updates will be released as the project progresses. 

 
Example of upgraded TAS learning spaces at high schools in NSW 

Site plan for the upgrade of Narrabeen North Public School 
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